
	 	
	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany

Teaching Block 1 

Schlangenbad, Germany


22 January – 27 January 2024 

Monday 


22 January
Tuesday


23 January
Wednesday

24 January

Thursday

25 January

Friday

26 January

Saturday

27 January

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


Introduction to 
teaching block

Problem-Based 

learning small group 
discussion


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluatiing and 

treating complex 
patients (with real 

patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany
 	 	 


Teaching Block 1 

Schlangenbad, Germany


29 January – 3 February 2024 

Monday 


29 January
Tuesday


30 January
Wednesday

31 January

Thursday

1 February

Friday

2 February

Saturday

3 February

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


Introduction to 
teaching block

Problem-Based 

learning small group 
discussion


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.6

Dissertation 


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.1

Evaluating and treating 
complex patients (with 

real patients)

Prof Jorge Esteves
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany

Teaching Block 2

Schlangenbad, Germany

13 May – 18 May 2024


Teaching Block 2

Schlangenbad, Germany


Monday

13 May

Tuesday

14 May

Wednesday

15 May

Thursday

16 May

Friday

17 May

Saturday

18 May

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Dr Francesco Cerritelli 

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology

Prof Jorge Esteves
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany
20 May – 25 May 2024


Teaching Block 3

Malta


14 October – 19 October 2024


Monday

20 May

Tuesday

21 May

Wednesday

22 May

Thursday

23 May

Friday

24 May

Saturday

25 May

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb 

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb 

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

paediatric patients 
(with real patients)


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.2

Advanced Research 

Methods, Public Health 
and Epidemiology


Dr Francesca Cavallo 
(TBC)

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Osteopathic Paediatric 

Care


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

paediatric patients 
(with real patients)


Cristian Ciranna-Rabb
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany
Monday


14 October
Tuesday


15 October
Wednesday

16 October

Thursday

17 October

Friday

18 October

Saturday

19 October

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell 

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany

Teaching Block 3

Malta


21 October – 26 October 2024

Monday


21 October
Tuesday


22 October
Wednesday

23 October

Thursday

24 October

Friday

25 October

Saturday

26 October

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell 

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell

Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell 

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0


OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.4 Osteopathic 
Care in Sports and the 

Performing Arts


Dr Paul Bell 

OS 5.3

Evaluation and treating 

sports patients (with 
real patients)

Dr Paul Bell
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	       MODULE GUIDE 2021/2022


MSc Ost Osteopathy 2024-25 Germany

Final Clinical Competence Assessments

Schlangenbad, Germany


10 December – 14 December 2024

Monday


9 December
Tuesday


10 December
Wednesday


11 December
Thursday


12 December
Friday


13 December
Saturday


14 December

Session 1

9:00-11:00 


OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Final Clinical 
Competence 
Assessments


Prof Jorge Esteves


Students attend on 
one single day

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Final Clinical 
Competence 
Assessments


Prof Jorge Esteves


Students attend on 
one single day

OS 5.1

Advanced Clinical 

Reasoning and 
Osteopathic Care


Final Clinical 
Competence 
Assessments


Prof Jorge Esteves


Students attend on 
one single day

Session 2

11:15-13:0

0


Session 3

14:00-15:3

0 

Session 4

15:45-17:0

0
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